Bronte Precinct Minutes

Monday 15th August 2005
Bronte public School
7.00pm-9.pm.

Meeting opened at 7pm.
Councillors in Attendance: Ingrid Strewe, George Copeland
Council Representative; Nicole Stevens
Convenor: Alma Jarvis
Attendance: as per register
Apologies: Cnst. Fiona O’Brien, Alan Nerwich, and Cr. Richard Davidson

Agenda
Police report
Councillors- Questions, Answers and updates 
Waverley Councils Community Garden Review
Seating in the local area.

1) Police Report: due to illness no report was available.

2) Councillors- Questions, answers and information

Cr. Strewe 
Spoke on the responsibilities of some of the council committees of which she is a member and offered information on the following matters.
Recycling is up 200 tons since the introduction of the new collection methods.
Bronte Park Water management project- meeting 18th August.
Interpretative signs on the coastal walk have been reduced.
Aged Housing 40units will be made available in Flood St. to persons 55years and over, meanwhile the Benevolent Society are reducing their aged care facility in our municipality.
Please make your concern re. this action made known to authorities.

Cr. Copeland
Car sharing-council has accepted a proposition for car sharing in Waverley Municipality 
This will be a joint venture between council and commercial interests.
Council has allocated 2 spaces in Bondi Park and 2 spaces in Eastgate shopping complex.
Free plants distribution –more time may be made available for access to council’s free plants for residents.

Residents
Question-complaints re. lack of staff in Eastgate shops making it longer to shop there and thus exceeding the parking limit.
Escalators out of action for 1 week 
Response: Council has no control over the centres operations but this matter will be bought to the attention of the Bondi Junction Committee.
Question -Eastgate car park-this area is drab and unkempt when will it be revitalised?
Response-Council has already allocated funds for this project.
Question- how much revenue does the car park generate?
Response-this matter will be looked into and information will be supplied to the precinct in the near future.



3) Waverley Councils Community Garden Review
A brief history of the garden, why it was established and it’s benefit to the Waverley community was given.
Many people did not know that a community garden existed.
After a lengthy discussion and many questions being asked the meeting decided that, after 6 years of operation, not enough use was being made of this land and Council should be more active in it’s promotion and operation.

4) Seating in the Local area.
Council has allocated $25,000 for public seating in the municipality.
The seat that was removed from Thompson St. Tamarama will be reinstated

Reports
Traffic
Traffic Rep reported difficulty obtaining for interested residents a copy of the traffic survey recently undertaken in Hewlett Street.
Motion 
Bronte Precinct requests that Council supply a copy of the Hewlett St.Traffic Survey, taken between20/4/2005-5/5/2005, to the Bronte Precinct Traffic Officer on behalf of interested residents of the precinct.
Proposer: Jean O’Regan Seconder: Alma Jarvis
This motion passed on a majority vote.
Traffic rep stated only traffic problems in Hewlett Street ever discussed and inquired if any other traffic problems exist in the area.
One problem existed in Read Lane. Motorists speeding and the danger to schoolchildren. Traffic Rep to investigate and report back.
Notification that a “No stopping” sign was removed, during building work, from the nature strip in Hewlett St.

Hewlett St. Reserve
A concept plan for this project was presented to the meeting for discussion.
Further meetings for public discussion will be held on sight on Tuesday 23rd. August and Saturday 27th August.

Interpretative Signage for Bondi to Bronte Coastal Zone
These signs have been reduced in number.

6) General Business:
Graham Forbes, a resident, recently reported a broken dangerous footpath in Darling St.
to our Community Liaison Coordinator.
He expressed his delight and offered his congratulations to Council on the speed in which repair work was carried out.


The meeting drew to a close at 8-45pm.
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